

Dear Pastor and praying friends,

November 6, 2023

Autumn has arrived in the British Isles and has brought two major storms that produced high winds and an abnormal amount of rain for the month of October. The change of season brings the different colours of foliage in our area thus allowing our family and others to enjoy the scenery and wildlife for this time of year. We are thankful we are able to report the Lords' blessings to the brethren.

Since our last news letter, we have witnessed the Lord working in the hearts of our people, along with, the Lord answering their personal prayers. This has been an exciting time in our lives, even more so, in the lives of our young believers in Christ. For years Dominique has prayed for the Lord to work in the lives of her family. As we pen this letter, Rob, Dominique's husband, has attended our Sunday services 11 weeks in row and has remained clean from marijuana for six months. On November 6, 2023, after our Sunday service, Rob came forward and mentioned the Lord has been dealing with him. According to Dominique, this is a miracle because he has never attended church consistently, nor has he given up weed for this length of time. Lastly, Rob has never made it public to his wife nor a minister how the Lord is dealing with his heart. Please keep Rob in your prayers for his salvation.

During these blessed times, we have remained constant with our door to door and coffee morning ministry desiring to reach our community by sharing the gospel of Jesus Christ. It was through our coffee morning two years ago when I first met Nigel. After about 5 months, on Easter, Nigel came to know the Lord and followed the Lord in believers' baptism. Since that time, his wife Margret has been horrible towards Nigel because he had a new joy in life. We've not only asked all of you to pray for Rob (mentioned before), but Margaret as well. Praise the Lord, Margaret came for our Fifth Sunday meal when the Lord spoke to her heart. The next day, October 29, 2023, I received a phone call from Nigel and Margaret at 09:30 explaining how Margret desired to know the Lord. Hours later when I arrived at their home, Margaret placed her faith in the Jesus Christ as her personal Saviour. Dear Nigel, a 65 year old army vet, was sniffling and crying in his recliner, having witnessed his wife to call upon Christ. We are searching for private indoor pool to baptise our dear friend. Please be in prayer for Margaret.

In closing, we covet your prayers as we have scheduled some special services for November and December to prayerfully reach our community and city for Christ. Thank you once again in communicating your love and financial support towards our family and ministry in Plymouth, England.

Sending Church:

BethHaven Baptist Church 12400 S. Western ave Okc, Oklahoma 73170 Dr. Rick Carter Jr 405-690-6990 Sincerely.

Bro.Grissom and family

Contact information:

Wayne and Linda Grissom Bramblewood Tamerton Foliot Rd Plymouth, England Pl6 5ES grissom4uk@yahoo.com